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PEOPLE IN THE NEWS 
 Well wishes are sent to Bruce Erbelding, Sr. as he 
recuperates.
 Happy 75th birthday wishes to Huge Viggiani.
 Congratulations to John and Pat Vink on their 50th 
wedding anniversary on October 15th.
 Congratulations to Jim O’Donoghue on his hole-
in-one. At Crow Creek Golf Club in Calabash, NC, Jim 
used a 4-iron to score on this 165-yard 16th hole. 
 Congratulations also to Janice Wagner who 
scored her 4th, yes count them, 4, hole-in-one, in 
Florida in October! 

FROM YOUR PRO
 Please read this issue carefully since there is impor-
tant information for each member. 
 If you have a credit in the Pro Shop or owe the Pro 
Shop, please contact Al before October 31st. The books 
need to be closed and we need your help. 
 Please be advised that member cart plans end as of 
October 31st. The club will remain open for golf as long 
as weather permits. Cart fees will be $10 for 18 holes 
and $6 for 9 holes. 
 If you wish to contact Al after October 31st, please 
go to the Caledonia Country Club website (www.caledo-
niacc.com) and click on the “Contact Us” link. You may 
also contact Al at his cell number 721-7627. 
 Al will send out an e-mail concerning the ladies’ 
Monday and Tuesday evening leagues to canvass those 
interested in playing in February. Give this some 
thought and be ready to respond to Al’s request.  

FROM YOUR HANDICAP COMMITTEE
 Your Handicap Committee, chaired by Don Zam-
bito, is advising the following:

Posting ends as of October 31st and the official 
end of season handicaps will be posted and sent 
out on November 1, 2010. Those members who 
receive their handicaps via the Ghin system 
will receive this information in their e-mails. If 
you do not subscribe, you may call Al for this 
information. 

 The member posting, especially for tournaments, 
went well this season and all are reminded that every-
one must post a score played at home within 24 hours. 
Away scores are to be posted as soon as possible after 
returning to CCC. 
 Attention snowbirds, the Rochester Golf District 
states that winter scores need be posted either using 
your Ghin number at the site or on-line on the Ghin 
website. Your Ghin and club number is located on your 
individual Ghin card. Problem? Contact Al. 
 Speaking of Ghin cards, please use your Ghin card 
to record multiple Ghin labels. These are expensive 
and some members have used a new card for each new 
handicap period. The labels adhere to the card so one 
card should last a season. If you have a problem with 
this, please see Don Zambito or Al. 
 The Handicap Committee reminds every mem-
ber that if you play alone, you can NOT post a score, 
whether it 9 or 18 holes. 
 Thank you to our handicap committee for 2010. 
The members were Don Zambito, chair, Fred Ferguson, 
Justin Mazurowski and Dick Verheecke. For 2011, Chris 
Pecora is taking Dick’s place on this important com-
mittee. 

Randy Shaffer (left) and Steve Reidmiler are the winners 
of the 2010 Men’s Fall Festival.
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TOURNAMENT RESULTS
Congratulations to all our winners!

2010 Men’s Fall Festival
 The overall winners of the Fall Festival of 2010 
were Randy Shaffer and Steve Reidmiller. In Flight 
One, Pete VanValkenburg and Charlie Potter came in 
1st with Don Zambito and Mark Wagner taking 2nd. 
In Flight Two, Rick Modzelewski and Fred Ferguson 
took the honors. Dave Beardsley and Jim LaClair of 
Sodus took 1st in Flight 3; while Pat Hanna and Jim 
O’Donoghue won Flight 4. 

2010 Snowbird Results
 Our winners in the Ladies’ division were Sue Hen-
drickson and Carol Wolfer. They were followed by Kelly 
O’Donoghue and Shannon Martin. Leading the men’s 
division were Bob Agresti and Pat Cammilleri. Mark 
Pullyblank and Jeff Mallaber took 2nd with only one 
stroke separating them. Players were treated to a nice 
warm lunch of salad, chili and hot dogs.

Ernie’s Revenge Clambake Results
 In the Men’s division, Mark Pullyblank, Jeff Mal-
laber, Jeff Estabrooks and L. Pullyblank took the 
winning position. Ward Otto, Tim Nothnagle, Mike 
Oathout and Ron Grant took the 2nd position honors. 
In the Mixed Division, the team of Kelly and Kelly and 
Peterson and Peterson took the 1st place honors. Rich-
ard and Cheri Beschler and their guest, the Beaches, 
came in 2nd place. Perhaps, the overall winner was the 
person who ate the most clams. A great time was held 
by all those who attended. 

YOUR GROUNDS CREW AND 
WHAT’S NEXT FOR 2011?
 Some improvements are the refining of the 15th 
tee for women and the new ladies’ 18th tee. The 18th 
tee has been seeded and will hopefully be in play early 
in the 2011 season. 
 Look for the new blue tee on #2 and a new white/
gold tee on #9.  The area between the 7th green and the 
9th tee is being enhanced and will be put back in play; 
trimmed but definitely play will be in the rough. 
 Thank you to all who followed the directive to use 
the 90% rule. It has handsomely paid off and will be 
used during the 2011 season. The tees, greens and 
fairways have all been aerated. 
 There are more trees tagged to be taken down. Ei-
ther they are diseased or their roots are damaging the 
area near them. 

Winners of the 2010 Snowbird are (from left) 
Phil Cammilleri, Carol Wolfer, Sue Hendrickson 

and Bob Agresti.

 Thank you to Jim Coyne and Mike Utarro, who 
leave the irrigation system work in the able hands of 
Charlie Bauer. Welcome to Charlie and thanks to Jim 
and Mike. 
 A huge thank you is sent to Ernie and his crew, 
from the entire membership, who work tirelessly to 
keep CCC in top condition.

On a Personal Note: I have enjoyed serving 
you by writing your Scotsman these past years. 
I have decided it is time to “pass the pen.” 
Thank you for your support, interest and allow-
ing me to share our CCC family joys, sorrows, 
fun and successes at CCC with you. 

 I would like to send a huge thank you to 
John Herkimer for all his expertise and support 
over the past few years. I certainly could never 
have done it without him  Thank you, John. 

    - Dee Sauerhafer


